
 
 
Construction update: Sewer work to take place soon under 
Magnolia Bridge  
 
No impact to using the bridge or its on and off ramps                                            June 23, 2020                         
 
King County Wastewater Treatment Division will reinforce a section of sewer pipe from West Garfield 
Street (adjacent to the Interbay Pump Station) to just north of the Magnolia Bridge. Work will occur on 
a low-traffic portion of West Garfield Street that is under the Magnolia Bridge, just west of 15th 
Avenue West (see map).   
 
Completion of this work is 
critical in assuring the 
reliability of our wastewater 
system. 
  
Crews will dig down to the 
existing pipes and place 
additional concrete around 
several pipe joints that have 
been identified as potential 
weak spots.  
 
The work will take 
approximately three months 
to complete.  

 

 

 
What to expect during construction: 
 
Noise:  

• Large trucks and equipment moving in and out of the project area. 
• A fence with noise reducing features will be installed on the east side of the construction site, 

but noise may be noticeable to passersby. 
 

Construction duration: Scheduled to start as soon as June 29 and will take approximately three 
months to complete. 

 
Work hours: Weekdays, *8 a.m. to 5 p.m., with possible Saturday work.  

*-Any changes to scheduled work hours will be detailed in additional notices. 
 



Traffic impacts:  

• Temporary partial closure of West Garfield Street from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. on workdays. 
• No impacts to traffic on the Magnolia Bridge or on and off ramps.  

 
Access to businesses will be maintained. All driveways will remain open. 
 
Contact information:  

Email: dana.west@kingcounty.gov  
Call: Project hotline at 206-296-7432 
Visit the project website at www.kingcounty.gov/InterbaySewer 

 

Alternate Formats Available: 206-477-5536 /TTY Relay: 711 
 

 

 

http://www.kingcounty.gov/InterbaySewer
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